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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH LHB, INC. FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING
DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE SCENIC BYWAYS SKYLINE PARKWAY RESTORATION OF HISTORIC
RETAINING WALLS FROM CITY LIMITS TO STEWART CREEK, STORM SEWER IMPROVEMENTS, AND
INTERPRETIVE SIGNAGE AT BARDON’S PEAK OVERLOOK IN THE AMOUNT OF $189,160.00, CITY
PROJECT 1608, SP 118-060-013.

CITY PROPOSAL:
RESOLVED, that the proper city officials are hereby authorized to enter into an agreement with LHB, Inc., to
provide professional engineering design services for the Scenic Byways Skyline Parkway Restoration of
Historic Retaining Walls from City Limits to Stewart Creek, Storm Sewer Improvements, and Interpretive
Signage at Bardon’s Peak Overlook, in the amount of $189,160.00, payable from 440-038-5530, SIP2023-
1608 (street improvement fund, special assessments/contracts, improvements other than buildings, street
improvement 2023 project 1608), state project 118-060-013.

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:  This resolution authorizes an agreement with LHB, Inc., for professional
engineering design services for the Scenic Byways Skyline Parkway Restoration of Historic Retaining Walls
from City Limits to Stewart Creek, Storm Sewer Improvements, and Interpretive Signage at Bardon’s Peak
Overlook, City project 1608, SP 118-060-013.  The city is the recipient of FHWA Scenic Byways funding for the
construction of this project, but plans and specifications have to be completed and a project awarded by
September 2024 as a condition of using those funds.  LHB has worked on the previous federally funded
Skyline Parkway Historic Retaining Wall projects as well as the historic Stewart Creek Bridge rehabilitation
project, and has completed preliminary engineering for this location under the scope of an earlier project.  Due
to the very short timelines for a federally funded project, and LHB’s previous work in this area, they are the
sole firm from which a proposal for professional engineering services was solicited.  Local funds will be used
for engineering services, and Scenic Byways funding with a local match will be used for construction.
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